
DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA, 630 SECOND AVENUE, NEW YORK , N. Y. 10016 • 212 686-0710 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian , Primate 

Mr. Haik Kavookjian 
860 United Nations Plaza 
New York, New York 10017 

Dear Mr. Kavookjian: 

I have enclosed a check in amount of 
$750.00, donated by Ann Abajian, as an additi n 
to the $750.00, she had contributed earlier f r 
a votive stan d in th~ Cathedral in memory of 
her parents. 

A votive stand has been ordered which will 
cost about $900.00. We will submit that bill 
to you as well when we receive it. 

Best wishes. 

JA/ec 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

~eassian 
~Executive Director 


